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March 1, 2011

Ms. Renee J. Jenkins, Secretary

Docketing Division

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

180 East Broad Street. 11th Floor

Columbus, Ohio  43215-3793

Re:  In the Matter of the Application of Duke Energy
 Ohio, Inc. for Approval of Tariff for Rate CPP, Case No. 10-979-EL-ATA

Dear Ms. Jenkins:

Ohio Partners for Affordable Energy (“OPAE”) would like to state its position with regard to the above-referenced case concerning Duke Energy Ohio’s critical peak pricing (“CPP”) lite tariff design.  The proposed CPP Lite design has been vetted through the stakeholder process and through this process the rate as filed is much improved when compared to the original submission.  However, due to concerns of the operational feasibility of the tariff on the consumers’ side and the potential for realized bill increases, OPAE cannot support the Rider as filed, though it will not oppose the proposed tariff.  Specifically, OPAE is not convinced the proposed tariff provides consumers any opportunity to realize bill savings nor does OPAE support the proposed duration of the CPP period, lasting a full eight hours per event.  

The CPP tariff proposes a time varying rate based on a peak and off-peak program design for summer and winter with a corresponding critical peak period to be offered during the summer.  Though the proposed design provides much flexibility to the participant in shifting usage to off-peak periods, the proposed generation rates in the CPP Lite tariff are greater than the current generation rate in the standard service offer and thus offer limited opportunity for a customer to realize any bill savings. 

The proposed summer peak period is for a total of 5 hours, between the hours of 3 PM. and 8 PM.  The proposed CPP rate period is limited to a maximum occurrence of 10 days for the duration of 8 hours for each event called.  The fact that the proposed CPP pricing

period is longer in duration than the proposed peak period is quite curious, particularly when there are no such similar examples across the country where this is the case.  In fact, Ameren’s CPP period is only four hours in duration from 3P.M. thru 7P.M., and both Gulf Power Good Sense Select CPP and the California Statewide Pricing Pilot CPP-F are limited to five hours in duration.  In addition the PJM wholesale market limits emergency events to a maximum of 6 hours, not 8.  Why should residents be faced with a greater higher costs when the wholesale market does not impose those costs over a comparable number of hours?

Duke’s proposed CPP rate is several times greater than the proposed peak period presenting a significant risk of an increased bill to participants that OPAE believes could place an undue burden on participants, particularly without any protections for customers regarding the size of the bill.  OPAE believes that Duke should offer participants in the CPP program some form of bill protection that will serve not only to protect customers during the pilot from significant bill increases but will serve as an educational tool to both the utility and the customer.  An example of such a bill protection program is offered by Southern California Edison and is offered to participants in SC&E’s CPP program for the first 12 consecutive months where the resident will not pay more than the amount than he would have paid on the standard base rate.

Respectfully submitted,

_/S/David C. Rinebolt__________________

David C. Rinebolt
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